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NEWSLETTER 
No. 25 ð 23rd August, 2018 

 
If you have information or ads for the newsletter, need to 
contact the school or want an email forwarded on to a  

 teacher, please email it to northcote.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au  
 
 
 

Important School Diary Dates 
 
 
 
 

2018  

 
Aug   28 Tue Participation form and payment due for the Dante Alighieri Society    
    junior poster competition  
 31 Fri Prep visit from Batman Park Kinder 
Sep   4 Tue Posters due for the Dante Alighieri Society junior poster competition  
   5 Wed Prep excursion to Earthõs prehistoric aquarium  
   6 Thu Grade 1/2 excursion to Earthõs prehistoric aquarium  
 12 Wed School Council meeting 
 11 Tue Grade 3/4 swimming starts (Tuesday 11th Sept till Friday 21st Sept) 
    Prep visit from Annie Dennis Kinder 
 13 Thu Prep visit from Annie Dennis Kinder 
 21 Fri 5/6 Science fair 9.30 ð 11.00 am and 1.30 ð 2.00 pm  
    Family and friends welcome! 
    END TERM 3 2.30 PM FINISH 
 

 
 
 
Greetings, 
Student Achievement 
It's Book Week!  
Each year across Australia, the Children's Book Council of Australia (CBCA) brings children and 
books together by celebrating CBCA Book Week. This year's theme was: Find Your Treasure. 
 
Our school embraced the theme in so many creative ways at our Annual Book Week Parade.  A 
very cold morning saw our parade move indoors to  our Hall and with parents packed to the 
rafters, each class presented their ôTreasureõ characters to the assembled.  The challenge was to 
try and identify as many characters as we could.   
 
There were the all-time popular characters from Harry Potter; ship loads of pirates, Superheroes, 
witches, 3 little pigs, Alice in Wonderland, Fairy Tales, Frozen and many, many, more.  The staff 
joined in on the fun and we saw characters from Charlie and the Chocolate factory with the 
golden ticket, Mr Men characters, Mr Twit complete with food in the beard (yuk!), the wolf and 
little red riding hood, Hairy Mc Clary, 3 blind mice and the farmerõs wife, the Twitcher ð looking 
for the orange bellied parrot and the questionable Turkish Delight!   

 
The Great Escape 
Reading can magically transport you somewhere else in an instant. For children of all ages what 
could be more appealing than being able to escape to some faraway place while staying right 

mailto:northcote.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://sevenstepswriting.us9.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a4b59520bb8c1b960615ebd72&id=0f2c8bd671&e=fdd985ed71
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where they are.  We encourage students to explore this idea further by using creative writing as 
another form of escape.  
 

 
 
It was the perfect time to have an extra-long story-time after the parade, with parents and 
grandparents joining in with children and using picture books for children to find their treasure in 
stories.  Some classes also used the morning as a stimulus for great writing.   
 
Thank you parents for your efforts in supporting your children to dress up and celebrate Childrenõs 
Book Week.   
 

Congratulations Ned VDH, year 6 
Ned has been successful in being selected as a member of the School Sport Victoria Team Vic 
Football (Soccer) State Team.  This team will compete in the annual School Sport Australia Football 
(Soccer) Championship held this year in Glenwood, NSW during September.  The team will 
compete against ACT, NSW, QLD, NT, SA and WA.   
 
Whilst this is a sporting event, participation also includes educational, social and cultural 
experiences.  Ned will start as an emergency but is looking forward to having the opportun ity for 
some game time.  We are very excited for Ned and know that he will do his best and do himself 
and our school proud.  All the best Ned and we look forward to hearing all about it.  

 
Ahh the Trivia we didnõt know we had in our brains! 
Whilst the vibe was friendly and fun, the Trivia night soon brought out the competiveness for at 
least one member of each table team at our Annual Trivia fund raising night.  Welcome to 
Thornbury provided a new venue for us with a private room.  Ivan, our maestro Trivia h ost, poured 
out set after set of questions.  The hilarious, ôno hands, biscuit travelõ competition was held again, 
with keen competition and styles.  ôHeads or tailsõ makes us all check our neighbours close by and 
sow the seeds of doubt into our once confi dent answers.   
 
It is a well-supported event by parents, friends and staff and a rare social occasion for many of our 
parents, who told me on the night, that it is not often that they can ôgo out together and enjoy 
themselves without the kidsõ ð thank goo dness for all the babysitters!   
 
Thanks again for all those parents, friends and staff who attended and made the night so enjoyable.   
 
A very big thank you ð Laura (Prep teacher)  
Laura is on School Council and the Community Sub Committee and was the main organiser for the 
Trivia Night Fundraiser.  Laura put in many hours to ensure the night was a successful one for our 
school community.  Thanks Laura J 
 
 
 
Moving out and leaving the school?  
We are well into planning for the 2019 school year.  If you are moving location and considering 
leaving our school, could you please contact the office to let us know as soon as possible?  It is vital 



3 | P a g e 
 

that we have accurate student numbers to cater for adequate staffing and programs for the 2019 
year and more importantl y, to secure your childõs school placement for the following year. 
 
If you are aware of any families who are yet to enrol their child at school, could you please 
encourage them to make contact with us as soon as possible otherwise they may miss out on a 
place at our school in 2019.   
In the coming newsletters, I will show you all the student numbers we have for 2019 and invite 
you to give us your feedback on class/learning area organisation for 2019.  
 

Warm Regards, 
Kerrie 

 

 

 

PUPIL OF THE WEEK! 

 

5/6J ð Otto  W      1/2H ð Hugo I 

5/6T ð Isobel N      1/2L ð Catherine McD 

5/6N ð Olivia R      1/2S ð Henry McD  

5/6P ð Jesse S      1/2A ð Hope Y 

3/4K ð Eva D      1/2N ð Django R 

3/4H ð Vicky K      00B ð Abby P 

3/4M ð Charlie T       00L ð Hazel C 

3/4B ð Reuben T       00P ð Elijah E 

3/4S ð Bailey H 
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Book Week Fun with family and friends! 

 

As part of our Book Week, we did some reading with family members and friends from 

5/6Natasha. It was lovely to see the students and families, enjoying the time together to explore 

the books they had brought for Book Week.  

Many thanks to the parents and family members who came to read with us. Also thank you to 

5/6N who were fabulous role models for the Prep students. It was great to see you encouraging 

the Preps to read with you and explore the books you had chosen. Please come again soon! 
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Prep visit from Bravehearts 

òWe all have the right to feel safe with peopleó.  

On Wednesday 22nd August, the Prep students had a visit from Chris, Mandy and their lion cub 

ôDittoõ from Bravehearts, to help us learn about keeping safe. We learnt about YES and NO 

feelings, sang some great songs, and learnt about different ways to keep ourselves safe with 

people. 

It was a great session and the kids had fun learning and laughing with Ditto the Lion cub. Thanks 

Bravehearts!  

 

 

 

2018 Trivia Night 

A huge thank you to everyone who came along to our annual Trivia Night on Saturday. It was a fun and 

fantastic night ! 

A very big thank you to the following business for their generous donations.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to ôWe Thought this was Speed 

Datingõ for taking the winé it must have been all 

that Trivial Pursuit! 
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Let consequences do the talking 

 

RESPONSIBLE BEHAVIOUR 

by Michael Grose  
Behavioural consequences are a parentõs best friends. When consistently applied, behavioural 
consequences will improve kidsõ behaviour and increase personal responsibility. 

Too often parents will over talk or repeat themselves to get cooperation from their kids. Too much talk and 
most kids tune out. 

Alternatively, parents who protect their kids from the consequences of poor or selfish behaviour arenõt 
doing them any favours as they are robbing them of terrific learnin g opportunities.  

I love the notion of behavioural consequences as they teach kids to take responsibility for their lives and to 
make smarter choices. They are also a non-punitive discipline measure, enabling kids to keep their dignity 
and ensuring that learning is maximised. 

Parents can use two types of behavioural consequences: natural and logical. 

Natural consequences 

A natural consequence involves no adult interference. For instance, a child who leaves an excursion note 
at home will miss the excursion; a child who spends all his pocket money on the first day will have nothing 
for the weekend and a child who oversleeps and misses the bus walks to school. In these examples, 
children learn from the direct consequences of their own decisions and thus they are  not protected from 
negative outcomes by their parents. 

òItõs your fault, mum!ó 

Some kids are experts at manipulating their parents to rescue them from experiencing the consequences 
of their poor choices. Theyõll blame their parents for not getting them out of bed on time, or for not 
reminding them about their responsibilities. Itõs best to stand back and let the consequences work their 
magic! 

NOTE: you shouldnõt use natural consequences when safety is an issue. Act decisively to ensure your child 
is safe. 

Logical consequences 

A logical consequence is used more frequently in family situations as it is the type of consequence that 
requires some form of adult intervention. A logical consequence is used when a childõs behaviour disturbs 
other people, infringes on othersõ rights or is unsafe. A child who makes a noise in the family room is asked 
to leave; children who refuse to clean up their toys lose them for a period of time; a child who comes 
home late from a friendõs house loses the right to go out next time. 
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The 3 Rs of logical consequences 
Consequences often involve the withdrawal of a privilege or a right. For example, a teenager who spends 
more time than agreed on Facebook may lose access to technology for a day or two. 

Restitution, or making up to someone for unfair treatment or for loss of a possession, is another form of 
consequence. A child who wilfully breaks his sisterõs toy may make full or part payment for a replacement. 
In both these examples the consequences are related to the childõs misdemeanours, are reasonable and 
are respectful of their dignity.  

Here are four simple tips to help make sure your consequences are effective: 

Tip 1: Set consequences òlike whatever?ó 
Much of your success with the use of consequences lies in the manner with which they are issued. Issue a 
consequence using sarcasm or anger and your kids will be angry at you. Issue it free from emotion and 
without being heavy handed and your kids are more likely to be mad at themselves.  

Tip 2: When possible, negotiate consequences 
If a child is going to friendõs house for the first time at night, talk about their behaviour and home time. 
Also discuss the likely consequences if they donõt stick to the agreement. As a rule, kids are more likely to 
abide by consequences when theyõve had a say in deciding them. 

Tip 3: Avoid life sentences 
Ban a child from a going out for a few days rather than leaving the duration open ended. Set a time frame 
for the consequences and remember the second of the 3 Rs ð reasonable ð means that parents shouldnõt 
go overboard with consequences.  

Tip 4: Donõt acquiesce to terrorism é or guilt 
If your child issues a threat saying something like, òThereõs no way you can make me come home at six 
oõclock,ó donõt rise to the bait. Deflect it by saying, òWeõll talk about this tomorrow.ó Donõt give in to threats 
of running away or non -cooperation. òI hope you donõt run away. Itõs great having you at home. I want 
what is best for you.ó Avoid stating what you would love to say, which may be something like, òYeah, try 
running away. You wouldnõt last outside two days before you are back here begging for a good feed and 
comfortable bed!ó Bite your tongue instead, and let the consequences do the teaching! 

Kids in the early stages of adolescence draw strength from each other and rarely make parental 
challenges individually, or at least not without some back-up. òEveryone else is goingéó òBonnieõs mum is 
letting her goéó are the catchcries for this age group as they battle to get into the headspace of their 
parents. Thatõs why they gang up on parents. Not only is it more effective but working together gives 
them false bravado. 
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Italian Update  

Ciao a tutti! (Hello everyone!) 
 
STATE-WIDE ITALIAN COMPETITIONS news: 
Sì, Sì, Sì! The annual competitions are here! Our students have been waiting with anticipation on the 
announcement of this yearõs Dante Alighieri topics. Last year, our school received one 
state-wide winner in Prep - Eva 3rd Placing.  
 
Some students in the middle and upper school have started drafting ideas for the 
competition. Students may complete the drawing part of the competition at home later 
in the term. All written components of the competition will be completed at school this 
term in all year levels. 
The Dante Alighieri Society Melbourne topic is as follows: 
 
Poster Competition 2018  
All entries close on Tuesday, 4th September 2018 
Task Sheet: 
In 2018, judges will be paying particular attention to the originality of student work. To the furthest possible 
extent, students must construct noun groups or sentences independently . For this reason, the language 
demands of the task have been lowered to promote independent student work.  
 
All student entries must adhere to the following guidelines, as well as those stipulated for each year level:  
Å No larger than A3  
Å Include a painting, drawing or collage  
Å Be clearly labelled with the studentõs name, year level and school  
 
Foundation,  Grade 1 and Grade 2: 
Students write the heading òFuori dalla finestra ___ vedoéó (Outside the é window I seeé) on a prominent 
part of their poster. Students will finish the title with the Italian word for the shape of a window that they 
have drawn on thei r poster: e.g. rotonda; ovale; quadrata; rettangolare ; or, a forma di arco. Students must 
write FIVE nouns or noun groups on the poster stating what can be seen from the window.  
Example* [Fuori dalla finestra ovale vedoé] un albero; un gatto nero; cinque uccelli; tre ragazzi; il sole  
 
Grade 3 and Grade 4 students: 
Students write the heading òFuori dalla finestra ___...ó (Outside the window é) on a prominent part of their 
poster. Students will finish the title with the Italian word for the shape of a windo w that they have drawn 
on their poster: e.g. rotonda; ovale; quadrata; rettangolare ; or, a forma di arco. Students must include FIVE 
simple sentences on their poster describing what can be seen through the window.  
Example* Cõ¯ un albero verde. Cõ¯ un gatto nero. Fischiano cinque uccelli. Ci sono tre ragazzi contenti. 
Splende il sole.  
Grade 5 and Grade 6 students: 
Students write the heading òFuori dalla finestra ___...ó (Outside the window é) on a prominent part of their 
poster. Students will finish the title with the Italian word for the shape of a window that they have drawn 
on their poster: e.g. rotonda; ovale; quadrata; rettangolare ; or, a forma di arco. Students must include FIVE 
complex or compound sentences describing what can be seen through the window.  
Example*  
Cõ¯ un albero verde pieno di mele. Cõ¯ un gatto nero che gioca con un topo spaventato. Ci sono cinque 
uccelli che fischiano. Ci sono tre ragazzi contenti nel giardino. Sopra la casa, splende il sole.  
*These are examples only and are not indicative of the breadth of possible student responses.                                
Any winners will be required to attend  a Presentation afternoon in October  at the University of Melbourne 
where they will receive a trophy, a certificate, a book prize and have their photo taken for the Italian 
newspaper, Il Globo-date to be confirmed.   
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If you wish your child to enter this competition, please enclose $5 together with the slip below in an 
envelope and send this to the office before Tuesday the 28th August 2018 - NO LATER.   
 

BUT WAIT THEREõS MOREé 
 
The Dante Alighieri Society offers an Audio Competition for Year 5/6 (only):  
Last year Northcote Primary School was the only school in the state to have achieved a first place position. 
We were able to achieve TWO first placings for two of our students ð an extremely rare and notable 
achievement.  We had both Kate and Besinda tie for FIRST place in the state for the multimedia competition. 
This year The Dante Alighieri Society have changed that competition as follows: 
Carissimi studenti, 
ecco un invito a partecipare ôdietro le quinteõé a behind the scenes project! 

¶ Are you a student who likes having a go at speaking Italian in class, at home, with 
family, or with friends? 

¶ Do you like working in small groups to make projects happen? 

¶ Do you love any chance to use your voice as an instrument to communicate a passion 
for Italian? Do you like reading aloud, quoting movies, reciting poetry, or singing?  

¶ Are you able to pronounce Italian words that contain challenging letter combinations, such as the 
gh in Alighieri , the gn in Roberto Benigni, the gl in Bella degli Abati, or the ce in Dolce stil novo? 

¶ Can you pronounce distinctly Italian double letter consonants such as the mm in La Divina 
Commedia, the tt in Brunetto Latini , or the zz and mm in Nel mezzo del cammin di nostra vita?  

¶ Do you think you could  write a 2-minute piece in Italian - and then record yourself reading it ð for a 
listening audience? 

¶ If you answered sì to the above questions, we want to hear from you!  
The Dante Alighieri Society invites you to write a simple script promoting a new film on the life or works of 
Dante Alighieri.  
Your work could be based on: Dante the man, the poet, the admirer of Beatrice, the political exile.   (See 
*Interesting little -known fact on Dante* for some inspiration on The Dante Alighieri Melbourne website).  
This 2018 AUDIO COMPETITION invites you to write a short text in Italian, record your voice reading the 
text, and then, send your transcript and recording  to us! No pressure, no having to perform in front of 
people, just the chance to present your Italian skills to a different audience! 
You should approach this task individually or in a small group (no more than 4 participants, including 
yourself). Your teacher can help if you need, but this is a great opportunity to test your Italian independently. 
No distinction is made between individual entries or between students of Italian and non -Italian 
background. There is no cost to enter this competition. 
Youõve got to be in it to win it! Cash prizes for the best entries. 
Coraggio! Eéin bocca al lupo! 
Check the Dante Society website for more information 
 

 
THE DANTE ALIGHIERI SOCIETY JUNIOR POSTER COMPETITION 2018. 
 
Final day to submit your poster will be Tuesday, 4th September 2018 - earlier would be preferred!  
 
All completed posters must be received by this date.  Entry Fee = $5  
 
Yes, I wish my child to enter The Dante Alighieri Poster Competition. 
 
Studentõs name:  ______________________________________________________________ 
 
Grade: _________                                                                Please find enclosed: $5.00  
 
Thank you.  
 
I give permission for _____________________________________(childõs name) to have his/her photo,  
full name, grade and school name to be published in The Italian Newspaper ôIl Globoõ.  
 
Parent/Guardian Signature: _______________________________________________  
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The best entry will receive $500 each. $100 of this amount will be awarded directly to the winning schoolõs 
Italian Department, to fund Italian Resources or Excursions/Incursions, whilst the remaining $400 will be 
divided up equally amongst the winning students ð or be given entirely to one student, should that student 
have entered on their own.  
All entrants will receive a certificate of participation. Certificates will be mailed to the schools. Every 
endeavour will be made to have the winning audio presentation shown at the Dante Alighieri Presentation 
afternoon, where prizes will be given to the winning students and their teachers.  Alternatively, the Dante 
Alighieri Society will make arrangements to attend the winning school and present the prizes during school 
hours. It is recommended that schools keep a copy of the original recordings as these cannot be returned.  
From everyone at the ôDASõ Melbourne: òBUON LAVORO!ó 
The Audio Competition entry closes on Tuesday the 4th of September- NO LATER. All entries must be placed 
on a USB and submitted to Signorina who will be return the USB to the student. 
Guidelines and permission forms will be distributed in Italian classes next week for all interested students. 
If you have any queries regarding the Italian Program, please feel free to contact me at the school or drop 
in directly after school for a chat or to make an appointment. I encourag e you to read the school newsletter 
and discuss what you have read with your child/ren to stimulate conversation about what is being taught 
at school.  
 
Until next time, grazie mille (many thanks) for your continuing support,  
Signorina Rosa - Italian Teacher Years 3-6 and Language Coordinator (Mon/Tue)  

 

 

Upright piano in good condition.  

It has been tuned and played regularly. 

Free to a good home. Please contact Ainslie if interested.  0402 145 189 

 

    


